
 

Frequently Asked Questions: 

How can I find out if I am an approved visitor? 
 
Only the female offender in prison can tell you. Write her, or if she calls you, ask if you are on her 
approved visitors list. If not, she will have to send you a 106 Form to complete and mail back to the prison.  
 
IMPORTANT: registering for the bus service does NOT mean you are approved for a visit. 
 
 
How do I sign up for a bus trip? 
 
Click on our Register Now page and submit your information. We can also mail you a sign-up brochure 
with the bus schedule and registration form. Please call our office to request information by mail. We'll 
send you a confirmation of your registration with the departure location and time.  
 

How much does it cost? 

It's FREE to ride transMETRO bus. You are welcome to bring food on the bus and money to purchase 
food inside the prison. We will make a meal stop on the way home for busses heading to Southern 
California. 
 
You are allowed $50 per adult and $20 per child to bring into the prison. Please bring $1.00 bills and 
quarters for the vending machines. 
 

What is Transmetro? 

Transmetro in contract with CDCR is hosting the bus trip. Transmetro will provide water for the trip. 
You need to bring food/snacks for the trip. Busses from Southern California will stop for dinner on the way 
home, so please bring money if you wish to purchase food. No alcohol or drugs are allowed. The bus will 
leave promptly from our departure location, so please don't be late!  

Prison Visiting Guidelines: To find out more about dress codes and what you can bring into prison, please 
visit the CDCR website at WWW.CDCR.CA.GOV and click the Visitation tab. 
 

What paperwork do I need? 
 
Adults must have a valid driver’s license with picture or DMV ID Card with picture or Armed Forces ID 
card with picture or ID card issued by US DOJ or US INS. Minors must be accompanied by an adult and 
must have an original birth certificate. Guardians must bring stamped guardianship papers. If an adult is 
bringing a minor inside, and they are not the parent or guardian, they must have a notarized letter from the 
parent or guardian specifically giving them permission to bring the minor to the prison. 


